October in the Garden 2014

Temperatures can still be in the 60 to 65 degree (Fahrenheit) range, 16-18 centigrade if you prefer but despite this winds from the west can bring periods of dull weather and it can even be one of the wettest of the year. The month often ends with gales and the ground can become very wet so take the opportunity to do any major digging work when it is dry, this gives the whole winter for the frosts to work on breaking down the clods of soil and aiding spring planting. Frosts are likely.

Early October is an excellent time to lay new turf. Make sure that the site is well prepared as it is best to lay turf as soon as possible after delivery. The soil is warm and so the turf roots into the new site quickly. 

Continue planting herbaceous perennials, container grown shrubs and trees. 
Lift and split old clumps of perennials replanting with shoots from the outside of the clump as these are the youngest and establish more easily. 
Trim back Bearded Iris leaves and remove any dead leaves.

Continue with bulb planting, the sooner they are planted the better and planting while the soil is friable is a lot easier than when it becomes colder and wetter towards Christmas.

Prepare the ground for the planting of deciduous hedging, fruit and ornamental trees, which will become available early in November. Plant a mixed hedge with native plants to encourage wildlife, Hawthorn, Hazel and Blackthorn are all excellent and give plenty of food for insects and birds as well as making a good barrier. Evergreen hedging can be planted now, as it is usually pot grown. 

Now is the time to remove old water lily leaves and thin out oxygenator plants. Continue feeding fish as long as the keep taking the food.

Cut out the old canes of Loganberries and Blackberries and train in the new ones. 
Put grease bands around the trunks of fruit trees to prevent the non-flying female winter moths from creeping up the trunks and laying their eggs to hatch in the spring.

Make sure all your half hardy and tender plants are in a glasshouse or conservatory; the first frosts can catch us all out and can do severe damage to soft growth.

Sow sweet peas as they can be kept as young plants over winter for an early start next year.

Dahlias can be lifted and stored after their top growth has been frosted. If you take the risk of leaving them in the ground make sure they are well mulched to prevent the tubers being burst by the frost.

October is the month of autumn colours which is usually best after hot summers. Look out for Berberis, Euonymus, Cotinus in the shrubs, Prunus Sorbus and Acers in the trees and surprisingly herbaceous Paeonia.  Many perennials are now becoming dormant but the Heuchera and Heucherella still give some excellent evergreen foliage colour, remember that the yellow foliaged varieties need to be grown in the shade as they scorch if grown in full sun. Berries and fruits abound on shrubs such as Cotoneaster, Callicarpa, Gaultheria, Pyracantha and Skimmia and trees like Sorbus, Crataegus, Sorbus and Malus crab apples useful for making jelly. 

